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Crime in Rinn Valley Ranch remains low.  

Our Police Department officers report citing drivers for not stopping at the corner of Homestead 

Drive and Rinn Valley Drive with the 4-way stop.  Many drivers continue to be cited on CR 7 

between CR 20.5 and Rinn Valley Drive.  Don’t forget the reduced speed limit in that area. 

Several calls have been received for dogs off leash.  It is unlawful for dogs to be off leash outside 

of fenced yards unless completely under control by voice command or remote command.  

Several residents have been allowing their dogs to be in public areas of Rinn Valley Ranch off 

leash and will be cited if reported, unless they meet the law of control.  If cited, owners may be 

required to report to a court hearing and a possible $1000 fine. 

Door to Door solicitors must have a currently dated city permit, on their person, to be produced.  

Please ask to see this permit.  If they cannot produce it to you, the Police Department requests to 

be notified.  Religious groups are exempt from this ordinance. 

The Town of Frederick is seeing an increase of fuel theft from vehicles.  Please use locking gas 

caps if vehicles cannot be secured in garages or behind fences.   RVR has not had any reports 

yet, but several other developments are having increasing reports. 

Frederick is having many reports of items being stolen from unlocked vehicles, both during 

daytime and overnight areas.   Please remember to keep your cars locked at all times!    

Youth curfew remains 12:00AM for those under 18 yrs old. 

If you wish to report serious crimes anonymously you may contact Northern Colorado Crime 

Stoppers at:  1-800-222-TIPS(8477)  Crime Stoppers provides a way for members of the 

community, like you, to assist local law enforcement agencies in the fight against crime. Crime 

Stoppers knows "someone other than the criminal has information that can help solve a crime". 

Crime Stoppers offers ANONYMITY to people who provide information about crimes AND 

pays rewards when the information supplied leads to an arrest. 
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Curbside Cleanup Day  

When: Saturday, May 12, 2012 (all day)  

Where: Your Curb! Frederick, CO  

Description:  

That's right, instead of lugging your cleanup day items to the Public Works 

building this year, Waste Connections will pick them up right at your curb! Make 

sure to have items out by 7:00 a.m. You'll need to have items like branches and 

carpet cut to less than 4 feet, and tied into 40-pound bundles. Furniture will be 

accepted. Items that won't be accepted are hazardous materials, batteries, paint, 

tires, items that are flammable (gas cans, gas grills, etc...) or contain freon, cement, 

cars and electronics. We hope this new service will add convenience and ease to 

your spring clean up!  

 

July 4
th

 Celebrations 

Fireworks violations will be strictly enforced this year!   Fireworks must be of the 

type that remain on the ground.   Remember that if they “go up or blow up” they 

are unlawful in Frederick.    

 

 

 


